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Crafers Park ‘n’ Ride 
Project Update

The South Australian Government has 

committed $6 million to deliver additional parking 

at the Crafers Park ‘n’ Ride.  

The Department for Infrastructure and Transport 

is currently in the early design stage of the 

project. 

Background 

Park ‘n’ Ride facilities offer customers a place to park 

their car or bike, and transfer to public transport to 

complete their journey. These facilities reduce the 

reliance on private vehicles, reducing congestion and 

environmental impacts. 

Key objectives  

The Crafers Park ‘n’ Ride is the closest Park ‘n’ Ride 

to the city in the Adelaide Hills region and this 

upgrade will encourage use of public transport and 

reduce private car use. The key objectives of the 

project are to: 

• increase Park ‘n’ Ride capacity and allow more 

people to access public transport; 

• improve safety, security and amenity; and 

• improve access to the existing bus stops and 

parking. 

What is proposed? 

A new Park ‘n’ Ride will be built to the southeast of 

the existing Crafers Park ‘n’ Ride, next to the Crafers 

off ramp (westbound) and the South Eastern 

Freeway. 

There will be 85 new car parking spaces, including 

two accessible bays and motorcycle parking. Some 

vegetation removal is needed to accommodate the 

works but will be minimised where possible. New 

landscaping and trees will be planted as part of the 

project. Please refer to concept plans attached for 

more details.  

The location for the expansion of the Crafers  

Park ‘n’ Ride was selected as it: 

• increases car parking close to existing bus stops; 

• reduces impact to bus services, nearby residents 

and businesses during construction; and 

• allows the existing northern car park to continue 

to operate at full capacity during construction. 

Key features 

• access to the new Park ‘n’ Ride will be through 

the existing roundabout at the intersection of 

Waverley Ridge Road and the Crafers on and off 

ramps (westbound); 

• exiting from the car park will be through the 

Crafers off ramp (westbound); 

• new lighting and Closed-Circuit Television 

(CCTV) will be installed; 

• a new path to connect existing footpaths and 

carpark will be established; and 

• landscaping and urban design treatments will be 

implemented. 

What’s next? 

We would like to seek your feedback about the 

concept design for the project. Please provide your 

feedback by Friday 18 August 2023.  

Feedback received and site investigation activities 

will be used to inform the detailed design. 

Construction is anticipated to commence in late 2023 

and be completed by mid-2024, weather permitting. 

Have your say 

Community and stakeholder engagement is 

important to the success of the project. To find out 

more about the project, to provide your feedback or 

to register for project updates please: 

• Visit the project webpage: dit.sa.gov.au/crafers 

• Email us at DIT.Engagement@sa.gov.au 

• Call us: 1300 794 880 
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Park ‘n’ Ride Facilities: Locality Plan  
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Crafers Park ‘n’ Ride Upgrade - Concept Plan  
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